Balsall Common (BC) and Meriden (M) Patient Participation Group (PPG). 

Minutes of Meeting Tuesday 2nd December 2014 

Present:

Dr Mandeep Bhandal (MSB)

Dr Aileen Carlile (AKC)

Joanne Hope (JEH)
Aimee Ibbetson (AEI)
David Felthouse(DF)

Naomi Cuthbert(NC)

Jill Smith (JS)
Paul Williams (PW)
Apologises:

Norman Stephens (NS)

Gary Bishop (GB)

David Taylor (DT)

1) Confidentiality Form
JEH explained that due to the introduction of mobile phone and email for the patients to be able to contact the PPG each member is asked to sign a confidentiality form for data protection. JEH has the signed forms for NC, DF, PW and JS. AEI has the blank forms for NS, GB and DT to sign at the next PPG meeting. 
2) Friends and Family Test
NHS England have introduced the Friends and Family test to replace the Patient Questionnaire, this is currently for the foreseeable future with no determined time limit. A patient will have the opportunity to fill a card out after every contact they have with the practice.  They will circle an answer and have the opportunity to explain why with the option of leaving their name and details. This is reported back to NHS England on a monthly basis and the answers are then uploaded to NHS Choices, comments will not be uploaded just the answers that are circled. This is currently only on paper format at Balsall Common and Meriden, will hopefully be available online soon. These will be placed in each of the waiting rooms and also Doctors may give them out after patient consultations. 
3) CQC Feedback
The Practice was inspected by the Care Quality Commission 9CQC) on 5.11.2015, the CQC look at these areas
· How safe is the Practice?

· How effective is the Practice?

· How caring are the Doctors?

· Responsiveness of the Practice?

· Is the Practice well led?

We were 1 of 5 practices in Solihull that had the inspection. All of these factors are taken into consideration and then given a score of Outstanding, Good, Improvements needed and Under Special Measures. We currently have a score of Good Overall; however we are currently waiting on the final decision and report from the CQC. With the feedback from the CQC on the day that it is a well led practice which is clearly defined in management and expectations, regular department meetings and has clear management within the practice. 
NHS England can come to the surgery at any time to inspect the premises now that the CQC inspection has been completed. 

4) Patient Participation Group

AKC has been in contact with Mrs Davis the Head Teacher at Heart of England to discuss the possibility of a student participating in the group that attends the practice as a patient. Discussed writing a leaflet to explain what the PPG is about, Mrs Davis was very keen about the idea but have not heard anything since. Looking for a student who as an interest in Medical / Dentistry future as they may be keener to join.  AKC will contact Mrs Davis again to get an update. 
The meeting discussed introducing the concept of a virtual participant who may be unable to attend the meetings but to send the minutes of the meeting across via email to all participants but not to load them on the website, to receive responses and questions and gain a broader perspective from patients. 
No contact from patients from the Bugle, but suggested to advertise date of next meeting more widely so if patients want to contact the PPG to add to the agenda they have the chance too. 
5) Appointments
We currently work a 5 week schedule with appointments, so patients can pre-book well in advance, once these have been booked we have on the day urgent appointments which are released at 8.30am and 14.00pm. Telephone consultations can be booked at any time if they are available. Nurses now have one appointment that is released on the day at 8.30am for emergencies. 

The Practice needs to advertise that when a Doctor ask to see that patient again in 2 – 5 weeks then they need to get into the process of booking that appointment on their way out of the practice, rather than book on the day as it is not always possible to get the appointment with that particular Doctor. 

The meeting suggested that a notice on the TV should scroll across the screen something like “Think ahead book now if Doctor requests to see you in 2 weeks” get the message out there.  

PW said he has no complaints about the appointment system and has always been able to get an appointment when needed and received excellent service at the practice. 

The Practice would consider the release of on the day appointments in a different way to support working patients. The meeting also discussed that on the automated voice recording it should be made clear that patients who have a medically urgent need for an appointment on that day should state to the answering Receptionist straight away, so patients are aware of what needs to be done. The meeting suggested we have more information on the voice recording rather than just holding and listening to music, for example, incorporating when to ring 111 into the message. Message should be played prior to selecting the option 1 for the surgery, only concern is that patients do not always need appointments and just want them for that day so will play the system in place. Need to educate patients on what may be seen a medically urgent, as everyone has different opinions on this. 
AKC to write a small statement on Medical Students to ease the confusion as to whether a patient feels they can or cannot see them and add to the TV screen / Notice boards in the waiting rooms   
All agreed that Receptionists are doing a great job at handling patients and the appointment needs. 
6) Next Meeting

Tuesday 17th March 2015 6.15pm. 

